	Collection Systems Committee Report to BACWA Board
	Collection Systems Committee Meeting on: 9/10/15

Executive Board Meeting Date: 9/25/15

Committee Chair: Lenny Rather


Committee Request for Board Action:  None
21 attendees

	Presentation and discussion on drought impacts
· Lani Good from West Yost Associates made a presentation outlining the current drought conditions, drought impacts on water and wastewater systems and potential solutions. Key impacts discussed were:
· Increased saltwater intrusion into collection systems, impacting recycled water suitability for irrigation

· Sediment deposits reducing the capacity of sewers

· Odor issues

· Increased vectors and vermin in sewers

· Settling pipes can disconnect 

· Increased tree root intrusion
In terms of agency response to the drought, the presentation covered:

· Rerating plants on a loading or population served basis, rather than flow basis
· Use of recycled water for hydroflushing, and issues that may result due to clogged nozzles from particulates

· Use of non-potable groundwater for hydroflushing and street sweeping

· Onsite storage of recycled water for sewer agencies that don’t produce recycled water

· Investment in better nozzles that deliver higher horsepower for more efficient sewer cleaning

· Only performing cleaning when CCTV indicates a need.

· Adrian Santiago of SFPUC played a KQED interview featuring a segment on the SFPUC and drought impacts.

Preparation for El Niño impacts 

Lenny Rather read a news article discussing preparations for the wet weather that accompanies El Niño. 


	Announcements of Upcoming Training, Conferences, and Meetings

· ABAG Sewer Summit 2015, October 15 in Union City
· Vendor Fair, October 15, Union Sanitary Districy

· Vince Falzon was presented the CWEA 5S society award


	Next Collection System Committee Meeting

Our next committee meeting will be held on November 12, at 1:30 PM, at the Boy Scouts facility in San Leandro.  The meeting will feature a round table discussion about how agencies are preparing for El Niño. Regional Water Board staff will attend and give updates on staffing changes and priorities for the next year.


